
Ohio Department of Transportation 
Prebid Questions

Project No.  050408 Sale Date - 7/13/2005

Bid item 20   Comb. Curb & Gutter     11666 FT

There is no designation of this item to be as per plan.

On Typical section sheet 3, it shows the gutter thickness equal to the 3" asphalt combined with the 8" Base, Which would make 
the gutter 11".  It also shows at the median that the gutter is less than the 11" thick.  

Also a removal note for the existing median curb and gutter to significant depth to provide 3" asphalt and 8" base.

What is the gutter thickness supposed to be, 9" or 11"?

Question Submitted: 6/30/2005

The correct thickness for the curb and gutter is 9 inches.  

1Question Number:

On plan sheet 3, top section drawing.  Is the intent to put in the underdrain under the new curb. Complete backfill with gravel 3' 
deep and the width of the gutter under the curb and gutter.   And then have some sort of connection trench between the two 
underdrains in the median.

On plan sheet 7, middle column under Phase 2, number 3.  What does it mean by remove grass median?  Right now there's 
small trees in the median.  Do you want those removed and the dirt removed to some depth and replaced?

Question Submitted: 7/8/2005

Answer 1: Yes the underdrains will be under the new curb as shown in the plans. There is no connection between 

the two underdrains in the median because the underdrains go from one catch basin to another catch basin.   

Answer 2: The existing curb is moving back two feet further therefore grass and sod will require come removal and 

grading to level out the area. The trees in the median are not to be removed or disturbed. The new dirt shall be 

leveled around the existing trees.

2Question Number:
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All prospective bidders, subcontractors, suppliers, materialmen and all others who have an interest in these prebid questions and answers are advised 
that these items are being provided for informational purposes only and are not part of the bidding documents.  If a question warrants a clarification, 

the Department will issue an addenda addressing the request for clarification to all plan holders.  If the Department believes that the bidding 
documents adequately address the request, the contractor will be advised accordingly.


